Town of Stoddard

Zoning Board of Adjustment

Site Visit Minutes

Date: Saturday, April 13, 2019

Applicant: Jason and Dawn Kovarik

Location: 55 Keene Rd, Stoddard, NH Tax Map 420, Lot 18

Members present:  Jason Kovarik, Franz Haas, Curtis Taylor    

Members excused:  Bud Record

Others present: Harry Power, Kathy Ellis,  Dawn Kovarik

Members arrived on the site at 8:59 am. The meeting was called to order by the Chairperson at 9 am.

Jason recused himself from the meeting, as he is the applicant. Curtis assumed the ZBA leadership role. 

Curtis and Franz each had a copy of the purposed addition.  The site of the purposed addition was marked with flags.  Jason led the group through the site explaining the layout of the proposed building.

The members asked questions about the construction, septic system involvement and water run off from the roof.  Jason is consulting a contractor regarding a septic upgrade. Although the building will still have only three bedrooms there will be the addition of another kitchen and bathrooms. 

The new section be a one and a half story, U shaped addition which will become the primary unit and, after renovation, the existing unit will be the ADU with less than 1000 SF and less than 2 bedrooms.

The Site Visit was concluded at 9:06 am. The Hearing will be Thursday, April 18, 2019 at 7:30 p.m. at the Stoddard Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathleen Ellis

Secretary to the ZBA

